FROM JANET KNIGHT FOR FRANZ HEYMANN’S MEMORIAL

I remember Franz Heymann with affection because he remained supportive and kind to me, in spite of my failing to complete my Ph.D. and my trying to do away with him!
From 1961 to 1963 I worked in a corner of Franz’s physics hut trying to measure the lifetime of positronium chloride.  One day I managed to connect a 30 atmosphere pressure line to a vacuum gauge.  The gauge subsequently blew off, passed between Franz’s head and mine and took a chunk out of the brick wall on the far side of the lab.
Shaken, and definitely stirred, we staggered to tea, where Franz puffed away furiously on his cigarette; not a word of criticism was uttered.
He must have been relieved when I left in April 1963, just before the birth of my daughter Sarah!
